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The Air Quality Public Advisory Committee (AQPAC) is an advisory body to the 

Metropolitan Washington Air Quality Committee (MWAQC).

Draft Minutes for AQPAC meeting of Monday, June 20, 2005


Members Present:

Ann Brown, Washington Academy of Science

Bill Butler, Mirant

Jim Clarke, Washington Regional Network

Julie Crenshaw, Stewardship of Creation, Chairperson

Rodney Livingston, District Interracial Com. Environmental Equity (DICEE)

Lee Schoenecker, American Planning Assn


COG Staff 

Joan Rohlfs, Chief of Air Quality

1.  Call to Order, Adoption of Agenda 

Chairperson Julie Crenshaw called the meeting to order.  There were no changes to the agenda. Julie announced the resignation of Sam Black from AQPAC. She has not received any further communication from the Washington Board of Trade.

2. Approval of Minutes 

The minutes of the May 16, 2005 meeting were approved. Julie Crenshaw expressed thanks to Larry Zaragoza for chairing the May meeting in her absence.

3. Report on MWAQC and TAC Activities
MWAQC held a Strategic Planning Session on May 25. It was an information-sharing session of innovative measures that have been adopted by local governments. The innovative measures discussed included a pro-active program to encourage auto body refinishers to use less polluting solvents, a diesel bus retrofit program for school buses and local transit buses, a wind energy purchase program, idling enforcement for tour buses, energy efficient (LED) traffic signals, and a tree canopy program.

The TAC is working to develop a 2009 emissions inventory for the 8-hour ozone SIP. In the absence of EPA’s second phase guidance on implementing the 8-hour ozone standard, the TAC is hoping to estimate a reduction goal as a starting point for selecting new control measures. The emissions inventories are just being completed and they include the baseline for 2002 and a controlled and uncontrolled inventory for 2009, the attainment year. Attainment modeling is needed to determine the level of new controls needed, but the modeling results will not be available until December.

Ms. Rohlfs said COG is hosting a Renewable Energy Seminar on Wednesday, June 22. Registration is free and can be done on the COG website. She distributed information about the agenda for the seminar.

Jim Clarke asked if remote sensing in Northern Virginia is used as a substitute for the Inspection and maintenance (I&M) program. Ms. Rohlfs said no, it is used to supplement the I&M program and to identify the dirtiest cars on the road. Julie Crenshaw asked about the sources of PM2.5. Ms. Rohlfs said the staff is developing a brochure about PM2.5 and will be sharing it with the committee. Ann Brown asked if cars in Norfolk, Virginia have to be inspected through an I&M program. Ms. Rohlfs said the Virginia I&M program exists only in Northern Virginia.

Rodney Livingston said that car idling, particularly by police and/or security forces, is a problem. Ms. Rohlfs said the TAC is looking at locomotive idling and recently heard from a company that sells Auxiliary Power Units (APU’s) for locomotives.

Lee Schoenecker asked if MWAQC is doing an analysis of BRAC. Ms. Rohlfs replied that COG’s Dept. of Transportation Planning will be doing an analysis of the impacts on the region from BRAC, and they will be looking at the air quality impacts.

4.  Response from TAC Aburn per AQPAC letter

Julie Crenshaw reviewed the letter she sent on behalf of AQPAC to Tad Aburn, Chair of TAC, regarding his stakeholder appointments to the TAC, expressing concern that two appointments, representatives from Mirant and the Washington Board of Trade, are duplicative of representative on AQPAC. Ms. Crenshaw received a reply from Tad Aburn. She said that since some of the people who were concerned about this issue, namely Brian and Charley, were not present, that the issue would be discussed at the next meeting. She asked Ms. Rohlfs to send Tad Aburn’s letter to the other members of APQAC.

5. Control Measures

Ms. Rohlfs said that Jill Engel Cox proposed using a matrix to rank the control measures. Staff applied the matrix concept to the priority control measures list, which she distributed to the members present. Julie Crenshaw asked the committee to comment on the rating. Bill Butler said the matrix is helpful. This is a starting point for analysis. Assuming the evaluations are correct, this should be very helpful. Ann Brown asked about the airports control measure and if it applies to airplanes. Ms. Rohlfs said there are different concepts for controlling airports. One of the ideas is to establish an emissions ceiling that would include airport emissions within a certain area/ceiling around the airport.

Julie Crenshaw asked the committee to comment on the usage of the matrix for analysis. Members present wanted to be sure that MWAQC was aware that this tool was AQPAC’s concept.  Before providing the matrix to the MWAQC and TAC it was suggested that Jill Engel-Cox should comment.  Julie Crenshaw would then write a cover letter to the TAC copied to MWAQC recommending that the TAC use the matrix as a means of determining the top control measures. Julie suggested that the matrix be put in a landscape format. Ann Brown said the list of Innovative Measures should be attached to the priority measures list.

6. New Business

Julie Crenshaw asked the committee if they wanted more information about mercury following Sam Black’s presentation on mercury at the last meeting.  

Ann Brown asked about diesel retrofits. Ms. Rohlfs replied that there is a new federal rule requiring heavy-duty diesel engines to be cleaner and to use low-sulfur gasoline (by 2012), but the problem now is how to reduce pollution from the existing, older diesel engines. Two states, Texas and California, have grant incentives for construction companies to retrofit their old diesel equipment.

Lee Schoenecker suggested that AQPAC invite COG’s transportation staff to discuss BRAC. He said that AQPAC should write a letter encouraging MWAQC to be involved in the BRAC analysis. Julie Crenshaw said this is new business for the July agenda.

7.  Next Meeting Date and Adjournment
The next AQPAC meeting will be Monday, July 18. Bill Butler and Jim Clark will not be able to attend. The meeting adjourned at 6:35 pm.

